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SENIOR SERVICES OF HOKE COUNTY    
 

 

March 17, 2020 

 

To Raeford Congregate Participants: 

 

The Raeford Congregate Site will be closed beginning March 17, 2020.  You will be 

provided with 5day meal boxes.  The meals will consist of shelf stable meals followed by 

frozen meals.  The frozen meal packages will be available for pick up Thursday March 

19th and Friday March 20th.  These meals will be for the week of March 23rd -March 27th. 

If you can not pick up those meals please call our office at 910-875-8588 and we will 

plan to get those meals to you.  I would like to inform you that all activities through the 

Senior Center have been cancelled.  The annual Senior Prom has been postponed until 

June 5th.  If you have any questions or need assistance please contact our office at 910-

875-8588. I would like to remind each of you to follow the safe practices that have been 

discussed with you at our Congregate Site, make sure you wash your hands for at least 20 

seconds several times a day.  If you are sick, please stay inside unless you are going to a 

medical appointment.  We thank you for your cooperation.  

 
Thank you, 

Mary Hollingsworth,  

 

 

Director 

 
             Phone: (910).875.8588 

             Fax    : (910).875.9293 

    mhollingsworth@hokecounty.org 

Mary Hollingsworth 

Senior Services Director 


